
To:      Region 3 ExCom 

Cc:      Region 3 Committee 

From:  Sharlene Brown,  

Chair, Professional Activities Committee. (PAC)   

Subject: Professional Activities Committee Report 

Date:   27 January 2025 

  

Happy New Year to everyone.  

I hope you all had a wonderful holiday season.  

The PAC committee did not meet since the start of 2025. However, we are 

working with the communication committee to promote on the Region’s social 

media platforms information to Student Branches that they are eligible to submit a 

request for funding support for Southeastcon 2025 if they have registered for the 

Networking, Ethics and/or Community Outreach competition. The PAC policy 

remains in place for the Student Branches where the Section has to match the funds 

requested by the Student Branch and also the Section Chair has to inform PAC 

with their approval to support the Student Branches for the fund request submitted. 

Please submit requests early. 

Sections and Affinity groups should also be advised that PAC funding requests for 

2025 events are now open. Please submit your PAC fund request.  

There are some Sections in receipt of funds in 2024 who has not yet submitted 

their final report to PAC.  We are urgently reminding Sections, Student Branches 

and Affinity groups, if you have not yet submitted your final report for PAC funds 

received in 2024, that the final report for 2024 is now overdue and will affect 

obtaining new funds in 2025. 

Our next scheduled PAC meeting is February 06, 2025 

  

Respectfully submitted 

Sharlene Brown 

Chair, R3 Professional Activates Committee 


